

ABOVE AND BEYOND. BY DESIGN.

City Hall • 8500 Santa Fe Drive Overland Park, Kansas 66212 913/895-6040 • Fax 913/895-5055

www.opkansas.org

November 27, 2017

159TH STREET, NALL TO MISSION ROAD CONSTRUCTION CITY PROJECT NO. TH-0872 SOD MAINTENANCE

Dear Property Owner:

An inspection of the recently laid sod has been made in regard to the above referenced project. The sod laden areas have been accepted as growing and complete. The maintenance of the sod areas are now your responsibility. The sod should be maintained by proper watering and mowing to ensure its survival.

Fescue/Blue Grass sod should be given at least one inch (1") of water per week, either by watering, or from rainfall. This watering will be most beneficial if broken into three or more waterings, for a total of one inch. It is also best to water in the early morning or late evening. Fescue/Blue Grass sod should not be sprayed for weeds this season, and should not be mowed shorter than three inches (3"). The sod will require continued watering this fall to ensure survival, and may require continued watering during the winter months if the winter season is unusually dry.

If you have any questions concerning your sod, the seeded areas, or about the recently completed construction on this project, please contact me immediately at (913) 895-6001 or tony.rome@opkansas.org.

Sincerely

TONY ROME, P.E.

SENIOR CIVIL ENGINEER

ms

Email: Rick Collins - Councilmember

Dan Stock – Councilmember

Tony Hofmann, PMP - Director of Public Works

Burt Morey, P.E. - City Engineer

Kyle Dieckmann, P.E. – Supervisory Civil Engineer

Rodney Chaplin, Miles Excavating, Inc. Steve Horton – Construction Inspector, Sr.

Bailey Patterson - City Forester